

Hotel Motel Tax Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes

3/13/2019 3:00 - 4:30 PM

SeaTac City Hall Council Chamber

Members Present: Councilmember Stanley Tombs; Cathy Heiberg; Brandi Mitchell; Jeff Bauknecht; Wendy Morgan;

Members Absent: Richard Scherzinger; 3 Vacant Positions at time of meeting **Staff Present**: Aleksandr Yeremeyev, Economic Development Strategist; Steve Pilcher, CED Director; Scott Dery, Detective Sergeant; Gwen Pilo, Finance Director;

Others Present: Katherine Kertzman, SSRTA; Andrea Reay, Chamber of

Commerce:

Commence: 3:05PM Adjourn: 4:30PM

1. Introductions – All	Councilmember Stanley Tombs, Committee Chair called the meeting to order at 3:05PM
2. Review and Approve Minutes of February 13, 2019	☑Approved as Written☐Approved with Modifications☐Recommended for Approval☐Approved
SeaTac Police Department Report	
Seattle Southside Regional Tourism Authority Update	⊠Informational Update Kertzman provided an update on the RTAs operations and current initiatives
5. Financial Overview /Funding Process	☑Informational Update Pilo presented general information on the lodging tax fund balance status and availability of fund reserves for tourism related spending. The focus is on eligible activities that support tourism promotion and help replenish the fund.
6. Future Agenda Topics	☑Informational Update / Discussion Pilcher and Yeremeyev facilitated group discussion of future HMAC meeting topics to support the committee's primary role of reviewing

	funding application requests and making funding recommendations to the Council of eligible tourism related activities / evets / projects, etc. Topics included capitalizing on existing assets of the City including the: • Highline SeaTac Botanical Garden and the gardening industry, • Mountain Bike trails, • BMX Track, • Horse riding trails, and • Tub Lake Yeremeyev requested the members to share their suggestions in the future. Morgan made an informal introduction for an upcoming "visitor center" at the garden funding request with more information to come in the future. The group raised a few technical concerns on the eligibility of such a request for the use of lodging tax dollars and potential longevity of the lease of the land challenges.
7. Smith Travel Report / WA Department of Revenue Statistics	☑Informational Update General Statistics provided. Occupancy was slightly lower for January 2019 than the previous year, while revenue per room was slightly higher. Supply increased approximately 8.9% since the same time in 2018. Demand increased about 3.5%. Overall revenues were up about 9.3% year over year.
8. City Updates	⊠Informational Update / Discussion
9. Other Business	
10. Adjourn	Adjourned the meeting at 4:30 PM. The next regular meeting will be held on 5/8/2019 in the City Hall Council
	Chamber